CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

on Thursday 13th September 2018 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
MINUTES

Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Kell, Cllr Lonsdale, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Coombes, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Willoughby. Cllr Loose.4 members of the public and the Clerk.

1.
Apologies for absence 

2. Declarations of Interest 
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 14th JUNE 2018 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”. Unanimously agreed
4. MATTERS RAISED BY PUBLIC
5. FINANCIAL MATTERS, GRANTS & LONGBURTON RECREATIONAL TRUST
5.1 Clerk’s salary for 2 months - £794.63 Proposed: Cllr Baldock, 2nd: Cllr Kell Unanimously agreed.  
5.2 Clerks invoice for 2 months expenses £66.00. Proposed: Cllr Baldock, 2nd: Cllr Willoughby. Unanimously agreed.  

5.3 VAT reclaim form to submit. – clerk to complete
5.4 Insurance cover renewed to include cover for liability for the telephone box and 3 poles and SID machine.  With regards to the public liability cover, these items will be covered within the core cover of the policy at no extra cost. To cover for all risks, a replacement value is needed based on a replacement value of the telephone box of between £2500 -£3000.  The annual premium to cover the cost for the BT box under all risks would be £25.20. It was proposed that “THE INSURANCE SHOULD COVER REPLACEMENT COST OF THE TELEPHONE BOX AND THAT THE PC WOULD ACCEPT THE INCREASE IN COST OF INSURANCE PAYMENT.”  Proposed: Cllr Londale, 2nd Cllr Baldock.  Voted For: 5, motion carried.  
5.5 Payments for SIDs work INV 2800152783 £324.49 has been paid. Council is still waiting for presentation of the 2nd invoice for the final post placement.  It was resolved “THAT THE FINAL SID INVOICE PAYMENT COULD BE AGREED VIA EMAIL ON RECEIPT”.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Baldock, unanimously agreed.
5.6 Signatories on the Lloyds account are Cllr Williams and Cllr Lonsdale.  Cllr Kell agree to be the 3rd signatory.  Cllr Londale to arrange paperwork. 
5.7 DAPTC subscription £255.54. Unanimously agreed.
5.8 The Clerk will formulate a draft budget and circulate for review so that Councillors can agree the precept demand at the next meeting.  Cllr Williams proposed that there would potentially have to be a raise in the precept to accommodate development at the Depot site.  Cllr Williams requested a Councillor to volunteer by the next Meeting to oversee finance, to support the Clerk, for the PC.
5.9 It was agreed that once the Lloyds bank account had the necessary signatories then the final balance in NatWest account could be transferred.  
6.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE.
6.1
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001165 COUNCIL DEPOT, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5NZ  - CVPC Approved the Planning App, expressing a reservation regarding the proximity of the flats overlooking the rear aspects of some existing houses in Dene Close”.


Paul Wright a resident of Dene Close was concerned that the PC had not taken his concerns about the Depot site planning application into consideration when they submitted their comments to WDDC.  His concerns were specifically centred on the drainage problems.  He and a number of other residents have had historic drainage problems which the PC are aware of.   He understood that the PC had given him personnel reassurances that his concerns would be responded to.  Cllr Williams explained that the PC had discussed the issues with the site contractors and WDDC Planners.  We believed that the issues had been mitigated by the inclusion of a surface water drainage tank installation.   It was acknowledged that Paul Wright was looking for acknowledgement of his concerns and commitment from the PC that in future if there were drainage problems in the future they would fully back his complaints regarding the drainage.   
  
The Village Hall group are in the process of selecting an architect, they have asked for submissions from 5 and 3 have expressed interest.  A sub group has been formed to deal with funding, they anticipate having approximately £400,000 to £450,000 which will leave a shortfall of approximately £100-£150,000 which needs to be raised.  Cllr Williams and Tom Gilchrist are looking at gaining money from DCC and S106.  The sub group are concentrating on the lottery fund which will potentially generate the main bulk of finance, however this is a lengthy process.  Therefore the sub group have requested financial support to engage a professional to write a submission at £45 per hour.  Cllr Williams proposed “THAT THE PC SUPPORT FINANCIAL ENGAGEMENT OF PROFESSIONAL TO WRITE FUNDING PROPOSALS AT £45 WITH A CAP OF £500.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Kell, Unanimously agreed.  

The first questionnaire to support new funding is going out shortly, target date 20th October.  Councillor volunteers have agreed to deliver around their area.  Cllr Williams for Lillington, Cllr Henderson for Leweston and Cllr Jesty and Cllr Willoughby for Holnest.


It was agreed that a second bank account for the Village Hall development should be opened and working capital from money already allocated from DCC be requested.  Cllr Williams to request the transfer of a limited amount of VH money from the DCC to the PC account.  Cllr Londale to arrange second account.   
6.2
Cllr Baldock enquired regarding s106 monies and why there was a discrepancies in the amount available.  Cllr Baldock agreed to contact DCC to find out.
6.3
PC community involvement Insert in Longburton News re PA Old Council Depot completed.
6.4
The contact details on the website appear not to be working.  It was agreed that Cllr Baldock would request VisionICT to remove the contact form and substitute with the Clerk’s email.  Proposed: Cllr Kell, 2nd: Cllr Baldock Unanimously agreed.  
7.
PLANNING MATTERS 

7.1
Planning Notification WD/D/18/001407 WHITE HART LODGE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA

7.2
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001441, WD/D/18/001442, WD/D/18/001510.  WHITE HART LODGE, HOLNEST PARK ENTRANCE LANE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA

7.3
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001456 WHITE HART LODGE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA – Approval of planning permission given.
7.4
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001632 RED HOUSE FARM, SEVEN ASH COMMON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HY

7.5
Decision Notice WD/D/18/000939 TALL TREES, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH – Approval of planning permission given.
7.6
Decision Notice WD/D/18/000545 2 THE BANNELLS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PQ – Approval of planning permission given.

7.7
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001551 19 NEWCROSS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EJ

7.8
Invitation to exhibition for solar park at Higher Stockbridge Farm received.
7.9 
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/001356 THE OLD WATER TOWER, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EW - 
8.
HIGHTER STOCKBRIDGE SOLAR FARM
8.1
A number of individuals are concerned about the development which is 45 megawatts in size.  Cllr Williams has been in contact with a number of them.  Voltaire are looking at moving the structures so that they are more sympathetically placed for property owners neighbouring the development.  An ecological report has been requested.  Voltaire will be invited to come and talk at the next meeting by Cllr Williams.  

9.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
9.1
Item 26 – The cycle way to Sherborne.  Cllr Baldock, Tom Gilchrist, the rights of way officer are arranging a site meeting.   
10
SID UPDATE

101
Overgrown hedge obstructing SID post (South) has been reported by DCC safety officer and SID operator.  Cllr Baldock has logged it with highways and requested that they cut the hedge. Cllr Baldock will consult with Paul Thatcher.
11.
REPORT FROM CLLR JESTY REGARDING JOINT PARISHES FIELD MANAGEMENT
11.
Cllr Jesty outline the historic purchase of the land.  It was agreed that he would go back to the committee and enquire about the legal responsibilities of CamVale Parish Council as the Clerk had minimal documentation regarding the land and the PC were uncertain of their responsibilities.  It was also requested that Cllr Jesty would look into the Holnest PC monies and investigate if this money was managed with proper oversight and governance.  
12.
LONGBURTON WAR MEMORIAL
12.1
War Memorial railing now painted and the Clerk to arrange payment of £185.00.  Proposed: Cllr Loose, 2nd Cllr Kell unanimously agreed.
12.2
It was agreed that the PC would award a grant of £50 to the Garden Club for maintenance of flowers around the war memorial.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Baldock Unanimously agreed.
13.
MAINTENANCE ISSUES IN LONGBURTON.

13.1
Review of safety for pedestrians on A352 by Paul Thatcher completed.  Email received stating “I have inspected the area for your concerns regarding safety. We cannot install bollards or railings along this section I’m afraid.  The footway would be blocked for access of Buggy’s and mobility scooters, if bollards were installed at this location, causing parents and mobility vehicles to use the road.



The railings do not protect the public from traffic they would cause more harm to them if hit and someone was the other side trapped underneath them. 



I have asked for the white lines to be marked at either side to give the impression of the road narrowing and hopefully drivers will slow down.

13.2
Dog fouling article submitted to the Longburton Times..
14.
GDPR
It is proposed that the following is actioned and adopted by CamVale PC

1. Vision ICT to be instructed to place the privacy notice on the website Cllr Baldock to confirm directly with Vision ICT.
2. Councillors to generate an individualised email for councillor matters.  Clerk to send CVPC GDPR Security Compliance Checklist form to councillors to complete, scan and return with new email details.
3. The PC adopt the following documents:

a. CVPC Data Breach Policy

b. CVPC Data Protection Policy to incorporate Clerks email address.
c. CVPC Records Retention Policy

d. CVPC Subject Access Request Procedure
e. CVPC GDPR Security Compliance Checklist, to be completed by all Councillors and Clerk.
f. CVPC data map v1 – The Clerk will reaffirm the data map.
g. CVPC Privacy Notice for Staff-Councillors

h. CVPC Privacy Notice for Public

4. In the terms of the GDPR we are not a Public Authority therefore do not have to appoint a DPO.
All actions above were Proposed: Cllr Baldock, 2nd Cllr Williams Unanimously agreed.
15.
CORRESPONDENCE

15.1
WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND LOCAL PLAN REVIEW (b) - TOWN & PARISH COUNCILS
15.2
The first newsletter from the Shaping Dorset Council programme
15.3
Confidential Fatal Report A352 near Holnest
15.4
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2018
16.
OTHER BUSINESS

16.1
Mr Lowe returned the cheque for £75 to Dorset Community Action as this was no longer required.  Cheque cancelled.  

16.2
Arial Photography licence to be chased up by Clerk. 

16.3
Clerk to update contact list for councillors and circulate.
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